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Special Commission on Governmental Restructuring, 
Committee on Governmental Relations and Process 

Request For a Report on Boards and Commissions 

The Special Commission on Governmental Restructuring has 
been directed by the Legislature to examine all boards and 
commissions, including but not limited to advisory councils, 
councils and other independent entities, that are established 
by state law. The Legislative direction to the commission is 
"to determine the continuing need for the board or commission 
and to weigh the need against the staffing and other operating 
costs of the board or commission, regardless of funding 
source." Attached is a copy of the relevant portion of the 
budget bill, PL 1991, c. 528. This law also states that the 
Secretary of State is to provide the commission, upon request, 
with a report on these boards and commissions. 

The purpose of this memo is to request that you provide the 
Committee on Governmental Relations and Process with this 
report. The committee requests a list of all the boards and 
commissions established by state law, organized according to 
the categorizations established in Title 5, Ch. 379. At the 
least, the committee would like the listing to include the 
following information, complied and maintained by you pursuant 
to section 12011: the name of each commission and board, the 
names of its members, positions in State Government held by 
each member, any vacancies, the date of the commission's or 
board's last reported meeting, and its most recent reported 
expenditures on members' compensation and expenses. The 



committee would also like included in the list the number and 
term of office of each board's or commission's meLillers, and the 
authority which appoints members to each board or commission. 
If there is other information you have access to ~hich you 
belive may be of use to the committee, please feel free to 
include it in your report. 

It would useful to the committee if you could include in 
your report any suggestions you may have as to otier sources of 
information which may be useful to the committee regarding 
commissions and boards. Since, as you are probably aware, the 
commission has only a short time to develop its final report, 
the committee would like to have your report as soon as 
possible. The committee is planning to meet next on the 23rd 
of August; if you could have your report to the committee by 
then, it would be extremely helpful. If you cannot compile 
your report by that date, please contact our staff: Jon Clark 
in the Office of Policy and Legal Analysis or Carol Michel in 
the State Planning Office. 

Thank you in advance for your valuable cooperation in this 
important matter. 

cc: Distribution 

2343nrg 



PART FF 

PL1991,c.139,§4,sub-§3-A'is enacted to read: 

3-A, It is further the intent of the Legislature that each 

board and commission. including but not limited to each advisory 

council. council and other i·odependent entity that is established 

by state law, must be reviewed to determine the continuing need 

for the board or commission and to weigh the need against the 

staffing and other operating costs of the board or commission. 

regardless of funding sources Upon request. the Secretary of 

State shall Provide the commission with a report on these boards. I 

wtH1 commi:;:;ions. 
____J 

PARTGG 

Sec. GG-1. :22 MRSA §3189, sub-§2, 'l/G, as enacted by PL 1991, c. 42,, 

§1, is amended to read: 

G. "Work-related expense disregard" means the disregard 

applied to earned income of applicants or enrollees, and, in 

determining the. eligibility of adults feE-M-ay--l"9-9-l---a-n-d--J1o1fle 

±99±, is $90 per month plus actual dependent care expenses 

in an amount not to exceed $200 per month per dependent 

under 2 years of age receiving dependent care and not to 

exceed $175 per month per dependent 2 years of age or older 

receiving dependent care. 

Sec. GG-2. 22 MRSA §3189, sub-§3, 'JCj/A and C, as amended by PL 19 91, 

c. 42, §2, are further amended to read: 

A. Except as provided in subsection 5 and in paragraph B of 

this subsection, the following persons are eligible to 

participate in the program and to receive benefits ifl 

aeeeEaaF1ee--wiER--ERis--seeEieR to the extent allowed by 

available appropriations and according to the enrollment 

process sPt forth in paragraph E: 

(1) Any person who is under 20 years of age and whose 

household income is 125% or less of the federal poverty 

l,evel; 

(2) Any person who is· age 20 or older and whose 

household income is 95% or less of the federal poverty 

lcvol; ,111<\ 

(J) Beginning July 1, 1992, ,my person who is age 20 

· or old.er and whose household income is 100\ or less o[ 

the federal poverty level. 

407-2807(23) 

3 

C. The department shall i,-i;emt1.-l']aEe .a.rulP..t rules governing 

the effective date of eligibility and the application 

process. These rules must provide that persons are not 

eligible for coverage earlier than the first day of the 

month in which they apply and no later than the date upon 

which they apply. The department shall provide for 

individuals under the age of 20 to make preliminary 

application for Maine Health Program benefits at ·the site of 

a provider and other sites as designated by_. the department• 

The date of this preliminary api:,lication is consider~d ~he 

filing date of an api:,lication for purposes of establishing 

the individual's first day of eligibility, as long as such 

preliminary application is received within a reasonable 

tim~, as determined by department rules. 

Indiv.iduals age 20 and older shall make applicaticirL_iLL 

designated si\-es. which m)lst include but need not be__limited 

to o f fices o f t· be de par t men t . b o s R i ta J s cl es i q n a t e d a_:,_ 

disorooortionate share for payment of Medicaid reimb1irsPrnent 

and federally qualified health centers. during periods of 

ooen enrollment designated by the department, 

Sec. GG-3.· 22 MRSA §3189, sub-§3, 'i'fE and Fare enacted to read: 

E. The department shall each quarter redetermine the number 

of additional adults who may be enrol led in the oroqram, 

6.d.d.il.ional enrollment is reonired to the extent that 

cr\lartPr:ly approor::iations and al locations to date and for the 

next g\larter exceed exoendi tu res to date and projected for 

the next quarter. ·The department shall review applications 

for individuals age 20 and older for the program during 

oeriods of open enrollment and make eligibility 

determinations in a manner that gives eq\lal opportunity of 

enrollment to all st~te residents, The department shall set 

forth the process for determining the number of enrnl lees, 

as well as other aspects of the enro 1 lmeot process, by 

rule. Any person whose benefits were terminated d1iring May 

and ,June of 1991 because of statutory amendments affecting 

income disregards or transition coverage who has become 

eligible for program benefits has priority in enrollment 

during the first quarter of fiscal vear 1991-92. It is the 

intent of the Legislature that the appropd atioos and 

.iU.l_Q_,;:;_ations will allow for the enrollment of approximately 

1,600 new enrollees annually, 

f_.~_ Notwithstanding subsection ~. oarograph r:, the 

1k.1.> . .1.LLL11Ll:.ll.L_:. Ii u LL .imu 1 crnc n t the_ E o Uo.".'..ing_~_;;_s_e_t___gu id el i nes. 

cl U ( i O g 1l n Y ( e CC ( t i f i CJLLUiJ1 _ _i.Lil.i.L._L_w.:...___u_t:.\L ___ •;1 LL O 1 l r; r; :; t 0 

~mine eligibility~ 

40!)-2()07(23) 
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Members, Staff, Committee c:i Governmental Relations 

and Process 

Jon Clark 

August 27th meeting 

There will be a meeting of the C~mmittee on Governmental 

Relations and Process on August 27, 1991, from 9:00 a.m. to 

1:30 p.m. The meeting will be a work session for establishing 

areas for further investigation and developing a work plan. 

The meeting will be held in the conference room at the State 

Planning Office. 
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